


STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY, JULY 27TH 2021,  


Present: Chairman H. Walker, A. Harris, P. Lane, M. Litchfield, R. Paull, J. Waltham. Clerk S. Harris.  
Four members of the public.
The Chairman welcomed councillors and visitors to the meeting.
	141.a 
	TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES:
Apologies were received from Graham Carr-Jones who is away.

	Action

	141.b
	CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
The Minutes of the last meeting held on 26th May 2021, were approved, and signed by the Chairman having been circulated previously.
	

	141.c
	MATTERS ARISING THEREFROM:
Ownership of Brimble Cottages Grassed Area:
Dorset Council have confirmed it owns, and is responsible for, the grassed area in Brimble Cottages. Map on file.
Telephone Box:
Awaiting advice from Dorset Council planning.
 
	







	141.d
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:  
No declarations.

	



	1.
	DORSET COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
Dorset Councillor Carr-Jones, portfolio holder, provided a detailed report on Housing and Community Safety which is summarised here:

Full document available to view on Parish Council website and hard copy.

The Housing and Community Safety Team is involved in some of the most challenging areas of the Council’s work, examples of which are given here. Work is progressing to develop the first  housing Strategy for Dorset Council which will support ambitious plans as a council with themes around decent housing, affordability, safe neighbourhoods and healthy living and building up partnerships with organisations who build, manage or develop homes for local people.
Homelessness and Rough Sleeping
Ten one-bedroom fully furnished homes across the county have been purchased using funding from the Government’ Next Steps Programme for accommodation up to three years by people who have been sleeping rough, with a further three properties in Bournemouth for rough sleepers with lower-level needs.  In Weymouth twelve self-contained pods are being built on the park-and-ride site, these are one-bedroomed with shared kitchen and living spaces. More Government funding is awaited for rough sleeping  but the council are considering how to provide settled housing for people homeless for reasons other than rough sleeping and staying in B and B accommodation.
New Affordable Housing is currently being built Sturts Farm near West Moors, Langton Matravers, Bridport, and Bishops Caundle.

Housing Standards
The team is available to follow up concerns in the private rented sector and is currently identifying properties in Weymouth with a low EPC rating, working with landlords to improve or install heating and insulation. A further bid will be submitted to Department for Business Energy and Industrial Strategy to increase the enforcement of Minimum Energy Efficiency Standards Regulations in the private rented sector.
Improving the private Rented Sector
Online Landlord Training to improve housing standards has been provided by the council.
Long Term empty homes are being identified and in some cases negotiations with owners have resulted in them being improved and rented or sold. Two properties in Blandford affecting the local community have been bought by the Council and converted into temporary accommodation for people previously in expensive B and B accommodation; the saving will cover costs within three years and improve the local area.
The Domestic Abuse Act 2021 places new statutory duties on the council and a  draft Strategy has been drawn up  to be considered by the Community Safety Partnership in June 2021, which sets a clear direction for work to tackle domestic abuse in Dorset.
Prevent
The council plays a key role in helping to ‘prevent’ violent extremism. Training is mandatory for all council staff and Parish Councillors are encouraged to undertake the Home Office online Prevent training available.
Modern Slavery 
Council staff are legally required to report any suspected victims of modern slavery to the Government and staff have been provided training by the Community Safety Team.

	

	2.
	COMMUNITY GOVERNANCE REVIEW OF DORSET PARISHES

Dorset Council’s Review takes place every 10 – 15 years and looks at creating, merging, or abolishing parishes, increasing, or decreasing numbers of councillors, changes to Parish names, correcting minor border anomalies, and changing a Parish Council to a Parish meeting.  A number of concerns were raised about the role and practical powers of the Parish Council in planning, the increasing costs arising from the creation of the new Dorset Council, and the possible benefits of merging with Stalbridge Town Council.    The public consultation period on the review runs from 5th August to 28th October, and it was agreed to first hold a private informal meeting with Graham Carr-Jones, and possibly representatives from Stalbridge Town Council, to investigate a possible merger. 

NEW CODE OF CONDUCT
Draft copies of the new Local Government Association Code of Conduct and Complaints Procedure were given to councillors for consideration with a view to adoption at the next meeting. The Parish Council has to have a Code of Conduct and the DAPTC recommends the LGA version.



	

Meeting held with G C-J 17.08.21; decision made not to pursue option, but other cost-sharing measures with neighbouring parish councils to be investigated”


	
3.
	
QUEEN’S GREEN CANOPY- PLANT A TREE FOR THE JUBILEE
This is a project to help celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee in 2022 and saplings will be available to plant as copses or individual gardens. Tree planting to take place between October 21st to March 22nd, 2022.  Clerk to follow up for further information.

	
Clerk to follow-up for further information
Actioned 27.7.21

	4.
	CHURCHYARD YEW TREES
Mrs. Taylor from the PCC reported essential management which needed to be done to preserve and make safe very old trees in the churchyard. She asked the Parish Council to support the application. The churchyard is partly under the jurisdiction of the PCC but also a shared responsibility with the village. Health and Safety takes priority over conservation.
A. Harris proposed, seconded by J. Waltham to support the application.
A.Harris, seconded by R. Paull proposed that the Parish Council funds the work, and the PCC will provide 50% of the cost of the work less VAT to help with the grass cutting costs.

	
Clerk to confirm arrangements with the PCC in writing.
Actioned 29.7.21

	5.
	GRASS CUTTING
The contractor has now cut the closed churchyard grass and it was agreed it would be more equitable to cut the Brimble Grass as well which is now very long. The allotment holders have been cutting a path for the children to access the play area through it. David Jeanes kindly cut and removed the grass from the Pound which will now be cut as part of the churchyard contract until the end of the year. Dorset Council have not yet cut either the churchyard or the Brimble grass. This represents a large increase in costs which will be considered when the budget meeting takes place early in 2022.

	
Contractor  asked to cut grass in Brimble Cottages, first cut will cost extra due to length of grass.
01.08.21

	6.
	PLAYAREA
REPLACEMENT EQUIPMENT
Replacements for the broken springy camel and ageing moose in the play area were quoted for after visits by representatives from Hagsplay and Sovereign in 2020. Hagsplay did not make anything suitable, and Sovereign could not use either of the springs and bases. Lappset (who installed the original equipment) quoted without a visit during the lockdown and re-quoted after a site visit in July 2021.
 R.Paull proposed acceptance of the second quote from Lappset, to replace both pieces of equipment for £1,958 + VAT, seconded by A. Harris. H. Walker will contact the anonymous benefactor.
Mrs. Williams offered to paint the memorial bench, after consultation with Roger Grandson. J. Waltham reported a problem which had occurred in the play-area after children climbing the tree were warned not to. The tree does potentially represent a risk and has now grown big enough to climb. Clerk to ask for advice for correct wording of a notice from Play Safety.




	

Clerk to confirm with Lappset
Actioned 29.07.21




Clerk to contact Play Safety Actioned 27.7.21
















	401.e
	FINANCE
 STATE OF FINANCES AS AT 27TH JULY 2021

	Balances brought forward from last meeting:
	    £
	     £

	CURRENT
Balance brought fwd. from last meeting:
	


Less cheques approved at last meeting and now cleared:
Total reconciles with bank statement dated 15.7.2021
Less cheque no.101020 for June grass cutting not yet cleared
Total  current balance as at 27.7.2021
	 8,680.23

 
-1,787.18


 
   -187.46
	




  6,893.05



  6,705.59

	DEPOSIT
Balance brought fwd. from last meeting:
Interest added on 7.6.2021

	




Total deposit balance as at 27.7.2021
Total reconciles with bank statement dated 15.7.2021
	
 7,514.88 


     +  0.19
	






  7,515.07


	TOTAL DEPOSIT PLUS CURRENT BALANCES AS AT 27.07.2021
	
	14,220.66



	Cheque approved since the last meeting:

	101021 and 101022
	Spoilt (due to grass cutting changes)
	     


	101023
	Playsafety ROSPA Inspection (not yet cleared)

	     103.20



	Cheques to approve at meeting on 27.7.2021:

	Cheque no. 101024
	S. Harris re printing for Annual Parish Meeting
	        40.00
                                   

	101025
	S. Harris re 123 Reg Domain                                    
	        14.39                                         

	101026
	Office Wyze printer ink                                         
	        44.80                                     

	101027
	K.M. Dike Nurseries grass cutting for July
	To be approved after invoice arrives


Approved: R. Paull, Seconded J. Waltham

	




































































	
141.f
	
ROUTINE CORRESPONDENCE:
List on file. 
Letter re Bridge Yard, Stokes Lane from Philip Longhurst, Dorset Council, fwd by Cllr. Carr-Jones stating that  WPA Environmental (the council’s external consultee)  “considers that the submitted reports and remediation is suitable, allowing us to part-discharge the relevant condition in order to allow works to proceed.” Councillors are still very concerned about potential risks of this dangerous disease and feel historical witnessed information supplied by the village has not been taken into consideration seriously enough.
DAPTC AGM will take place on 13th November via Zoom.
Bus Back Better Consultation to be advertised in noticeboards inviting public comment.

	














Clerk actioned 27.7.21

	141.g
	MATTERS FOR FURTHER DISCUSSION/NEXT AGENDA
Summer Fair.  A. Harris reported a well-attended and successful Summer Fair. Many thanks to Rachel Page and other helpers. The Chairman also
thanked Mr. Harris for allowing used of his land and appreciation of his hard work.

Adoption of new Code of Conduct.
	

	140.h
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
To be announced
	

	141.i
	TIME OF CLOSURE     9.21 p.m.
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